SOMERSET  LOCAL  PHARMACEUTICAL  COMMITTEE
Minutes of the Meeting of the Somerset Local Pharmaceutical Committee held at Ash House Hotel, Ash, Nr Martock on Wednesday 8th March 2017.

Present:  
    A Downing (Chairman); Ms H Elliott; A Harker; N Kyle; G Morris; Mrs F Norman; 
    Ms E Waller; 
In Attendance:    Mrs Y Lamb (Engagement Officer), 
     M Lennox (Chief Officer), Mrs M Pennington (Administration Officer), 
     and N Woollcombe-Adams (Secretary)
1. Apologies for Absence – R Smyth, G Winter, P Whitaker, and R Yadav.
2. Declarations of Interest – None.
3. CCA Report – AH agreed to do this.
4. Minutes of the Last Meeting – Agreed as a correct record of the proceedings.
5. Matters Arising from the Minutes of the Last Meeting – 

a) The Chairman welcomed Neil Kyle to his first meeting of the Committee.
b) Minor Ailments – Despite much lobbying this service is no longer being financed by Somerset CCG, who at present do not appear to be supportive of Somerset Community Pharmacy.
c) Provider Company – The money set aside for this had been sent to PSNC to assist with the funding of the judicial review, and it was hoped that this sum might be returned in due course.
6. Correspondence – None.
7. Financial Update and Pensions – 
No change since the update reported in the Executive minutes. With regard to Auto Enrolment, it was agreed to use the NEST scheme as suggested by the accountant. It was noted that the money coming from NHS Digital would be used for training purposes.
8. EPS Nominations – 

The Committee needed to be aware, but it was agreed that little could be done.

9. NUMSAS – 

It was agreed to run with this, as it was better than nothing, and Contractors needed to be seen to deliver if Community Pharmacy was looking for a wider involvement in services. Members would liaise with their appropriate management structures.

10. Health and Well Being Board – 
See Executive minutes for NWA update. Ml was working on a pitch underpinned by HLP to exchange digital sharing for the face to face consultations which might be required.

NWA gave a report on the recent PNA update meeting. It was felt that it would be appropriate for either or both of NWA and GM to see if Pip Tucker could arrange for them to be invited as guests to the PCC PNA training.

11. LPN Strategy Update – 
LPN Strategy was a collaborative process to create Brand South West which is gathering universal support to try and obtain one hundred pharmacists to work in the South West with the support of Queens University Belfast. It was noted with regret that Secondary Care were breaking away from the collaborative approach to do their own thing.

12. Flu Review – 
YL had attended a recent meeting which had agreed that a service specification would be designed and progressed further at a regional meeting on 22nd March in Exeter. Expressions of interest for GPs and Pharmacy working together would need to be joint, and promoted by both the Pharmacy and the Surgery.
13. Minor Ailments – 

ML was having a last ditch meeting with Leyla Pennington.

14. Strategy – 

There was a need to link finances with the LPC Strategy. It was likely that the levy might reduce, but this would not be apparent in the bank statements at least until March. It was likely to fall by 10% between March and June, and thereafter the fall for the rest of the year would be 7 ½ %. This would probably lead to a £10,000 drop in income for the forthcoming year.

ML was designing a Pharma Company strategy with a view to obtaining £10,000 from Pharma and other health agencies.

It was likely that Contractors engagement evenings would cost in the region of £7,000. The Treasurer agreed to pull together a draft budget following lengthy discussions on all budget heads by Committee Members and Officers.

15. CCG Issues – 

It was noted that Somerset out of pocket expenses amounted to £30,000. Shaun Green had adopted an unrealistic approach by insisting that out-of-pocket expenses were over claimed and invalid. NHSE advised SG that all expenses outlined in the Drug Tariff were legitimate. NHSE were investigating three particular instances, only one of which appeared to be inappropriate. On the quiet NHSE are supportive of the overall pharmacy position. It was agreed to keep PSNC informed, but let matters take their course.

16. Chief Officer’s Update – Included in the foregoing items.
17. Report of Application Sub Committee – 

a) Monkton Heathfield Applications – NWA reported that NHSE had allowed the application from Day Lewis, but had refused those from Boots, Chestnut Pharmacy and John Ware Ltd.

b) A second application had been received for Woolavington, and NHSE had agreed to take the two applications together.

18. Date and Place of Next Meetings – 

a)  Full Committee – Wednesday 10th May 2017 at Ash House Hotel, Ash, Nr Martock. Please note new start time of 9.00am.
b) Executive – Thursday 20th April 2017 at 7.15pm. The Nags Head, Thornfalcon.
19. Any Other Business – 

a) Urgent Emergency Care – It was noted that a South West scheme was proposed to be put in place by next winter.
b) EW advised of a couple of Medicine Safety Issues for MP to put in the weekly newsletter.
